
South Harris Community Council Meeting 23/8/2022 7.30pm 
at Leverburgh Free Church Hall 

Present – Effie MacLeod – Vice-Chair; Marion Morrison – Treasurer; Stephen MacKinnon – 
Secretary; Jenny MacAulay; Donnie MacDonald; John R MacLean 

1. Apologies -  

2. Minutes from previous meeting 16/8/22 – Proposed by Marion and seconded by John 

3. Matters arising - None 

4. Appointment of Donnie MacDonald and Jenny MacAulay as Full Members – Both 
proposed by Effie and seconded by Marion. Unanimously approved by meeting. 

6. Resignation of Alan – Secretary confirmed that Alan Ross has sent letter resigning as Chair 
and as a member of South Harris Community Council. Secretary to send letter of thanks to 
Alan for his many years of service. 

5. Update from Marion on protocol and constitution – Covered by items above. 

6. Election of new chair – (Caroline Chaffer joined by phone for this item) - Marion proposed 
Donnie MacDonald for Chair, this was seconded by Jenny. Unanimously approved by 
meeting. Other positions will continue: Effie as Vice-Chair; Marion as Treasurer and Stephen 
as Secretary. 

7. Update on forthcoming meeting with AA and HHP –  

 Sewage - Positive news from Councillor Fulton from Callum Iain MacIver, Head of 
Housing CNES, that Scottish Water, SEPA, TIG have agreed a workable solution to 
sewage issue for new housing.  

 Meeting with HHP and Alistair Allan to take place 12.30pm in Leverburgh Free 
Church Hall. Marion in contact with Kayreen re lunch. Stephen will send invite 
through Alistair Allan as well as to Catriona and Donald MacLennan 
(Leverburgh Moorings/Parent Council) to come at 12.15pm. Donnie, Caroline, 
and John Robert to attend for SHCC. 

 Requests for letters of support in advance of meeting have been made to variety of 
local community groups and employers in South Harris. 

 Draft agenda will be circulated by Effie before sending on to HHP and Alastair Allan. 

8. AOCB  

 Dedicated email address for Community Council to be set up – Effie. 
 Facebook page for info to be set up. This will be closed for commenting and limited 

to people living in the South Harris area. 
 Poster for new members to be drawn up. 
 Rodel Toilets – Clarity to be sought with Environmental Health Officer on whether 

they can be opened – Marion. 
 Norserv to be approached for estimate to do grass cutting between Mill Pool and 

Dunmore Crescent – Marion. 
 Skip to remain where it is at Pier. Agreed to pay Shonnie £200 gratuity for looking 

after skip. 



 Next Harris Forum meeting is 5th September.  
 Christmas Lights – Letter to be drafter asking HVS for their plans – Effie. 

9. Date of Next Meeting – Will be reviewed after meeting with HHP and Alastair Allan on 
Monday 29th August. 


